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  We have been actively engaging the public on the development of the 

project for more than ten years.  Previous consultations and discussions at the LegCo 

regarding the project since 2008 are summarized in Annex A.  Since February 2011, 

we had met with over 2 500 concerned people and about 60 groups/ organizations and 

attended 70 meetings to explain the need for the project and to address their queries 

on various aspects of the project, including air quality and health, air pollution control 

technology, ecology, water quality and fisheries. 

 

  In the past two years, we had consulted the Panel on Environmental Affairs 

(EAP) of the LegCo on 24 February 2014.  After hearing views of the 

public/organizations at the special meetings on 22 and 28 March, the EAP gave 

support to bring forward the proposal to the Public Works Sub-committee of the 

LegCo (PWSC) for endorsement.  After several rounds of discussions on 16 April, 7, 

13, 21 and 27 May 2014, the PWSC endorsed the project on 27 May 2014.  As from 

October 2014, the Finance Committee of the LegCo had 10 rounds of thorough debate 

and eventually approved the funding of the proposal on 9 January 2015.  We will 

kick-start the prequalification exercise in early 2015. Provided the contract is awarded 

in year 2016/17, we anticipate construction works could commence in mid-2017, with 

a view to commissioning the facilities in year 2022/23.  

 

  At District Council (DC) level, we briefed the Islands District Council 

(IsDC) on 21 February 2011 at which some DC members raised objection to the 

Administration’s preference for SKC as the site for the first IWMF.  We had further 

responded to members’ enquiries at IsDC meeting on 20 February 2012, at which 

IsDC agreed to follow up the project by setting up a dedicated working group under 

the DC. 

 

  Following the release of the Hong Kong Blueprint for Sustainable Use of 

Resources 2013-2022 (the Action Blueprint) in May 2013, we organized two visits to 

the Macao Refuse Incineration Plant on 7 December 2013 and 4 January 2014 for 

IsDC members and the local community to experience in person the waste-to-energy 



facility and the development of waste management facilities in Macau.  We 

presented the Action Blueprint and the latest progress of the first IWMF project at 

IsDC’s working group meeting on 27 November 2013, and at IsDC’s meeting on 16 

December 2013.  Members acknowledged the imminent challenges brought by the 

waste problems in Hong Kong and the need for the IWMF. 

 

  As funding had already been approved for the IWMF project, 

prequalification exercise and tendering process will commence soon.  We are 

committed to implementing the project accordingly for timely commissioning of these 

essential waste management facilities.  We are aware of public concerns on this 

project and will continue to address them through district liaison groups with 

representatives from the District Councils, local community and other stakeholders. 
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